I could re iterate all the very sound reason’s that have already been put forward to add strength to Shelton’s objection to this planning application, but one would hope that common sense is going to prevail as so many have been articulate and to the point.
The application goes against the government guidelines in that renewable energy should not be considered in areas of good quality agricultural land. This area is highly productive and in a time when all countries need to become more self sufficient we are considering destroying that which feeds us.
How bizarre to apply for a super- sized solar farm to be built wrapped around two conservation villages. Everyone knows what tight controls there are over planning in these areas; totally out of context and very confusing that the applicant was not deterred by the authorities from this course of action.
Solar farms have not been proved to be super- efficient and although most people are obviously in favour of renewable energy, surely the fine line of such and conserving that which is needed as much, if not more has been crossed in this situation.
Not with all the will in the world will all the various  nesting boxes replace the lost bio-diversity of the land. Nesting animals need the insects and creatures that live in the soil to survive, which will be removed and replaced with hardcore.
If this planning application is successful it will open the floodgates for solar farms to be built without due care and consideration on any prime agricultural land, green belt and places of natural beauty. All the talk of preserving this green and pleasant land for future generations will, just be “all talk” if expansion of renewable green energy is not carried out with due care and consideration. 
We, therefore, are strongly against this application and support the two villages of Hawksworth and Thoroton. 



